News from Business Meeting
Through June, we have given out 264 layettes (10264 items) and 73 burials.

Jackie M made several of the fetal demise buntings from small pieces of fabric in baby prints. Debbie Vickers will take them to Gwinnett Medical Center for approval. They can be made from scraps 10 inches square or larger. We discussed seeing if they could be knitted or crocheted, but they would need to be lined, so it was decided to just make them from fabric.

Large tote bags should have snaps on them or should be labeled that they need snaps. We are finding that some do not have snaps after they are packed, causing extra work at packing sessions. Jill has been taking them home to put snaps on and recently did 49 bags.

We had hoped to get more interaction among the members of the various workshops by having a social activity, but there seems to be little interest. We will consider our options further. As we have grown, the sense of community has decreased.

We need some help with leadership roles, e.g. board positions. We would appreciate support for the administrative necessities. Debbie will send out a request for volunteers for president and vice president positions for November election.

Crosspoint Church has 20 knitting and crocheting novices who will make afghans for us this summer. Debbie and Leon with coordinate their efforts.

The yarn order from JoAnn was delayed his month, but there is yarn at the warehouse now.
The baby in Fannin is doing some better and is beginning to eat.

We have received a donation of fabric and yarn. It will be delivered to the warehouse. There may be some knits included.

Ida Boyce picked up some webbing at Goodwill and has cut it into pieces for tote bag straps. There are several colors.

Margaret Cox spoke to 2 groups in Lilburn and will be getting donations of fabric and yarn, and sewing machines.

The old Garan fabric can be used for backing burp cloths, bibs, and lap pads as well as quilts. It should be checked for holes and snags before using it.

Carter (baby clothes company) is building a distribution center in Jefferson. We will try to contact the company and see if they would be willing to donate sample fabrics and ship them to Jefferson where we could pick them up.

Needs for this month

Sleepers and Gowns – both boys and girls

Meetings

Pre-pack will be Wednesday, June 27, at 9:00AM at Your Extra Attic, Peachtree Industrial Blvd., Sugar Hill

We welcome all who can come; the more help there is, the quicker we can finish.

Business Meeting will be July 2 at 10:15AM at Atlanta Sewing Center, Duluth Hwy., Duluth

